

'An Academy to be Proud of'

Executive Headteacher | Mr C. Lickiss BSc (Hons), NPQH Headteacher | Mr M. Kilmurray BA (Hons), NPQH Lytham Road | Blackpool | Lancashire | FY4 1TL t: 01253 207702 | e: admin@armfield.fcat.org.uk

10th November 2020

Dear Parent / Carer,

Year 9 Bubble Information

I hope that this letter finds you well. Further to my letter to you last week, we have been informed of another positive COVID-19 case within our Year 9 bubble.

We have contacted the relevant authorities and taken advice. This advice means that we are required to extend the period of time that all students and staff in Year 9 will need to work from home and isolate as necessary. We understand the impact that this has on families and also on the learning of our students but, as always, we have to act with everyone's safety as our number one priority.

We have been encouraged by the engagement of Year 9 students with their remote studies and your support to ensuring that this happens has been very helpful – thank you.

Students should return to school at the normal time on **Thursday 19th November 2020**.

Stay safe and please do not hesitate to contact us if you need any further information.

Yours sincerely,

Mark Kilmurray Headteacher



